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Call, Rosemarie

From: Maxwell, Micah
Sent: Tuesday, June 19, 2018 11:58 AM
To: Call, Rosemarie
Subject: Fwd: Old FS 45 
Attachments: FS 45 Conditions Report - 2008.pdf
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From: Rice, Scott 
Sent: Monday, June 18, 3:28 PM 
Subject: Old FS 45  
To: Maxwell, Micah 
 

Micah, 
  
The attached includes the text only of the executive summary of the FS 45 evaluation. I believe questions were 
answered accurately at the Work Session as it starts out stating the building is suitable for substantial 
renovation and ends with recommending replacement of the exterior cladding, roof and windows. The report 
indicates that contract drawings are dated August 1973.  
  
This report is dated 2008 and the condition evaluated against the 2004 Florida Building Code. I would expect 
some code revisions since that time that could potentially affect the evaluation. 
  
We will also be looking for info on the HVAC system, asbestos and other items that could impact future use.   
  
I will bring the full report to Strategy tomorrow. 
  
Scott 
  
  
From: Benwell, James  
Sent: Monday, June 18, 2018 3:03 PM 
To: Rice, Scott <Scott.Rice@myClearwater.com> 
Subject: FS 45 Site 
  
Attached is the PDF for the beginning summary of the report on Old FS 45. This is what I sent to Ms. Patrick 
when she was interested in acquiring the property and building.  
  
Jim Benwell 
Real Estate Services Coordinator 
City of Clearwater 
(727)562-4754 (direct) 
(727)562-4755 (fax) 
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